
Preview of the Area Committee Meeting 

December 2014 

 
Please remember that our Area Committee Meeting will be on December 20

th
 the third Saturday! 

 

We began November 8
th

 with the Fall Election Assembly hosted by Districts 04/40 Santa Clara 

County. We had a record attendance of over 407 members. We also elected the Panel 65 Area Officers. 

Please welcome your new Panel 65 Area Officers: Delegate Raymundo L, Alternate Delegate Phil P,  

Chair Joann L, Treasure Teddy W, Registrar Ray W, Recording Secretary Barbara S, Assembly Coord 

Michael Q, Lit/GV/LV Agustin L. I would like to encourage and welcome all the Panel 65 newly 

elected Trusted Servants to join us for the Pass it on in December as we thank our Panel 63.   

 

In our last Area Committee Meeting (ACM) on November 22
nd

 we had a Housekeeping motion: 

“That the Archives Committee purchase a computer and necessary accessories (i.e, keyboard, 

mouse, etc.)to replace our existing computer at a cost not to exceed $1,100”- Presented by Archives 

Committee. Motion was objected and will be New Business at the next ACM. The CNCA Finance 

Committee presented our 2015 budget it will be on the agenda at the December ACM for approval. We 

passed the following motion “That CNCA reimburse up to $100.00 for qualifying hotel stays.” -By 

Finance Committee. Our previous Web Committee motion “That CNCA fund the purchase of a 

laptop computer for use by the Website Committee, not to exceed $1,219.00” was withdrawn and 

the following motion became old business for next month “That upon request ASL will be provided 

at the Post-Conference Assembly with 30 Days advance notice.” –By I&T Committee.  

 

Just wanted to remind you all that from now until our December ACM is your last chance to make 

yourself available to serve on one of the following Standing Committees Finance, Web and I&T make 

sure to give your information to one of our Area Officers. We also are accepting bids for the CNCA 

Comentarios and Assemblies both forms are available in English/Spanish on the website at cnca06.org 

every District is welcome to make a bid.  

        

Our CNCA bid was accepted to host the 20
th

 National AA Archives Workshop Sept. 8-11, 2016 in 

Walnut Creek. We will continue the discussion on “Should we discontinue the CNCA practice of 

limiting Area Officer Eligibility”.  

 

We will continue discussion on the two items of the Assembly old Business I’d like to remind you to 

please bring your Group & District Conscience to the next Pre-Conference Assembly. 

 “That CNCA 06 submits a request to delete “of the opposite sex” from p117 in the book 

“Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions.” – District 04. 

 “That future printing of the A.A. Service Manual includes blank Group Change and New 

Group forms on the last page of the service manual.”- District 06. 

There is New Business as well, which will be discussed at the Pre-Conference Assembly.  

“That the General Service Conference reconsider the Panel 61 Public Information 

Advisory Action regarding A.A. videos containing full faces.” –Presented by CNCA PI/CPC 

 

I want to thank you for your patience, understanding and especially for the opportunity of allowing me 

to serve you. I could have never done this without you and our higher power that through Service 

continuously sends us to the fourth dimension of the spirit. 

 

With Gratitude, Raymundo L.                    Please bring your FM Radios! 


